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Dear parents/carers, 
 
Today, we are very pleased to be sending out your child’s annual school report which captures aspects 
of your child’s academic and social progress and achievements in what has been an unusual year. 
 
There is no expectation for schools to provide attainment scores as statutory tests have been cancelled. 
However, the teachers have provided judgements for effort and also given details regarding the level of 
attainment the children are at based on teacher assessment.  End of year tests have been used to 
support these judgements.   
 
Due to the pandemic, there are no expectations on schools to report attendance figures due to the 
unpredictable nature of having to isolate after being in close contact or having to shield.  The school will 
continue to reward 100% attendance to those children who attended school every day: online or face 
to face. 
 
Following comments from previous years, we recognise that many parents felt that the report was 
sufficiently detailed to make it unnecessary for them to attend a parents’ evening. The following link 
provides an opportunity to write a response to your child’s report: 
https://forms.gle/psbCXjnWNsnGBtoS6 However, if there is an area of the report you feel you need to 
discuss further, please contact the school office to make an appointment with your child’s teacher. 
 
We are delighted with the overall attainment of our children right across school, particularly after the 
school closure in March 2020 and also having to move to blended learning part way through the year. 
We acknowledge that we do have some areas to work on next year to accelerate the progress of some 
children. We have carefully analysed the data and we are very much prepared for the year ahead of us.  
What we can say is that our children could not have worked any harder, the staff could have not 
worked any harder and you as parents could not have worked any harder. United, we have done the 
very best for our Newchurch robins – every single one of them! 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Mrs Jayne Narraway 

https://forms.gle/psbCXjnWNsnGBtoS6
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